
 

 

 
 
 
 

Washington State Emergency Response Commission Meeting 
Meeting Minutes 

Monday, September 18, 2017  
3:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
Clearwater Resort 

Suquamish, WA  

MEMBERS PRESENT 
Chief William (Bill) Whealan, Co-Chair, EMC & Washington State Fire Chiefs Association (P) 
Chief Mike Harris, Co-Chair, EMC & Washington State Fire Chiefs Association (A) 
Melissa Gannie, Washington State Patrol (P) 
Bill Slosson, Washington State Patrol (A) 
John Butler, Department of Ecology (P) 
Dan Banks, Military Department (A) 
Kim Zabel, Department of Health (P) 
Richard Schroedel, Local Emergency Managers (P) 
Sandi Duffey, Local Emergency Planning Committee-Eastside (A) 
J.M. Havner, Local Emergency Planning Committee-Westside (P) 
Joe Root, Local Emergency Planning Committee-Westside (A) 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT (via Conference Phone) 
John Geppert, Department of Labor and Industries (P) 
Sean Davis, Local Emergency Planning Committee-Eastside (P) 
 
GUESTS PRESENT 
Jim Sheline, Joint Base Lewis-McCord (by conference phone) 
Lit Dudley, Washington State EMD 
Wanda Tsosie, Washington State EMD 
Sierra Wardell, Washington State EMD 
Jennifer Schaal, Washington State EMD 
Debbie Bostwick, Washington State EMD 
Herb Jewell, Kitsap County DEM 
Lorraine Churchill, Cowlitz County DEM 
Chandra Fox, Greater Spokane EM 
Jay Weise, Adams County EM 
Cindy Stanley, CRESA 
Chuck Wallace, WSEMA 
Debbie Newman, City of Redmond 
Adrienne Chambers, Whatcom County DEM 
Patrick Purcell, Walla Walla County EMD 
  
SUPPORT STAFF PRESENT 
TJ Rajcevich, Washington State EMD 
Susan Forsythe, Washington State EMD 
Kim Mask, Washington State EMD 
Catherine Dutton, Washington State EMD 
Pete Hartmann, Washington State EMD 



 

 

CALL TO ORDER and INTRODUCTIONS 

Chief Whealan called the meeting to order at 3:03 pm. Chief Whealan welcomed Melissa Gannie and 

Kim Zabel as the newest members of the SERC.  At the request of the SERC chair, those in attendance 

introduced themselves.  

 

REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF MAY 17, 2016 MEETING MINUTES 

Motion: John Butler made a motion to approve the May 16, 2017 minutes with the minor corrected 

changes. Richard Schroedel seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously and the meeting 

minutes were approved with the minor corrections.  

 

WORKGROUPS AND STANDING REPORTS  

Training Coordination (Hazmat Training) – Bill Slosson for Scott Lancaster/ Lit Dudley for Stephanie 

Hakala 

• Seven Hazmat classes are currently planned for 2018. There is an ICS class being scheduled in 

Shelton. Scott continues to try to answer phone calls and is responding to email. His work with the 

Hazmat Conference is continuing. He is working with the State Fire Chief to create a Hazmat 

Committee.  

• Stephanie is working with Scott on the Hazmat Conference. Since the last SERC meeting, there 

have been 26 attendees to the Hazmat courses. Upcoming courses available for Crude by Rail 

training are October 23-25, October 25-27, and November 14-16.  

EPCRA Compliance- John Butler for Sadie Whitener 

• Nothing to report 

Budget Report– TJ Rajcevich 

• The Office of Financial Management is in the process of finalizing WMD’s state fiscal year (SFY) 

18 allotments. 

• Once the SFY18 are finalized, EMD will be able to officially announce the SERC’s operating 

budget. 

• The SERC’s projected SFY18 operating budget is $22,092. 

• Action Item: SERC members expressed interest in identifying priorities and developing a SFY18 

spending plan. John Butler suggested the spend plan be addressed at the next SERC Strategic 

Planning subcommittee meeting.   

HMEP Grant Update – TJ Rajcevich 

•  The 15 HMEP grant closes September 30, 2017. Two local jurisdictions have expressed concern 

regarding their ability to fully expend their contracted allotment.  

• The 16 HMEP consists of a three-year performance period beginning October 1, 2016, and 

ending September 30, 2019.  Funding for the 16HMEP grant will be awarded in three 

increments: October 2016, October 2017, and October 2018 

• Of the HMEP funding awarded in 2016, approximately $40,000 has been preserved to pass-

through to LEPCs and Tribes through a competitive grant application. The HMEP SERC Review 

Panel will need to be re-established to build application guidelines and review funding requests. 

Kim will research past meeting minutes to see who was on the previous review panel and 

confirm if Scott, Sadie, Lee Shipman, and Sandi Duffey were the previous members. Volunteers 

for the current panel are Scott, Kim Zabel, Chandra Fox, Sandi Duffey and an EMD 

Representative. 



 

 

• EMD would like to see the funding used for projects, not to hire contractors to do planning. 

There are state staff available assist with planning.  

• The year two funding (to be released in October 2017) was allocated for the following activities: 

Statewide Hazardous Materials Training (WSP, $236,863); the Washington State Annual 

Hazardous Materials Workshop ($30,672); the Washington State LEPC-Tribal Conference 

($30,672); and Management and Administration ($16,289). 

• Funding for the LEPC Conference is available until 2018. Bill Slosson suggested the planning 

group meet to give suggestions for what to fund in 2019.  

• Discussions will need to take place to identify the year three allotments across five needs (WSP 

Training, Annual Hazmat Workshop, LEPC-Tribal Conference, local pass-through, and M&A). 

o This needs to be completed by June 2018 application.  A brief can be provided at the 

LEPC-Tribal Conference in May. 

o The HMEP workgroup and review panel can discuss, coordinate, and recommend how to 

use the funds; presenting the results at the Spring meeting in March.  

LEPC Planning Status – Susan Forsythe 

• Those reviewing LEPC plans are expecting to receive eight additional plans by the end of the 

year.  Six plans currently meet all nine requirements.  

• Some counties are submitting the ESF 10 CEMP plan as their LEPC plan. It is acceptable 

depending on which plan the LEPC decides to use, per 118-40 WAC, Emergency Plan Review. 

There are two boilerplates on the EMD website, one is for ESF10 and the other is titled LEPC. 

Strategic Plan Review – Chief Whealan 

• Susan will send out a poll to set up a meeting with the Strategic Planning workgroup once it is 

decided who should be on the workgroup. 

o It was discovered that the workgroup assignments were outdated. Many who were 

assigned tasks have moved on or retired. The tasks need to be reassigned to the 

position, not the person.  It will help with continuity to keep the task moving forward.  

Update from EMC 

• The EMC last met in July. Due to fires, Mike was not able to report on the SERC. The message 

coming from the federal level on the budget was to except a decrease in funding by 25% on 

EMPG and HMEP. States are encouraged to be self-sufficient and not rely on federal funding. A 

lot of the funding will go towards communication equipment and EOCs.  

• It was recommended to make the SAC a subcommittee of the EMC. 

OLD BUSINESS (DUE OUTS) 

SERC Membership 

•  Bill Slosson will reach out to Washington Association of School Administrators (WASA) for 

membership. This group are the superintendents of public school districts from around the 

state. Bill will research for contacts and send information on the next meeting.  

Ecology Equipment Grants Update 

• This should not be under New Business. Moved it up under Old Business.  

• The first round of equipment grants awarded totaled $777,000. The next round is expected to 

be 2-3 times more upon legislative allocation. The application period opens October 2, 2017 and 

will close November 30, 2017. Chief Whealan recommended anyone applying for the grant to 

attend a workshop. A copy of the flyer was sent out to all members and it attached to the end of 

the minutes.  

NEW BUSINESS    



 

 

SERC Website 

• The Military Department’s website for the SERC has been updated and additional information 

has been added. If anyone would like to make suggestions on the content or specific links, send 

the request to Susan Forsythe at susan.forsythe@mil.wa.gov. 

2018 LEPC Conference 

• The LEPC Conference will not be held at Campbell’s Resort this year. Due to a conflict in the 

dates, the resort will not have the rooms needed available. Suggestions are being taken on 

where to hold the 2018 conference. There is still a strong intent to hold in conjunction with the 

Training and Exercise Planning Workshop to assist with travel needs.  

• Susan is looking for more members for the planning committee. Would like to see local 

representation. Cindy Stanley volunteered to assist with the planning. Last year Franklin and 

Benton counties volunteered to help.  

Presentation Discussion 

• What kind of presentations would the SERC like to see? 

o Presentation on the Hazmat Incident Report. Need to develop framework for what is 

included in the report. May need to have continued discussion on the minimum baseline 

of quality of reports. 

o Would like to invite Laura Hayes from Department of Ecology to do presentation on 

Equipment Grants.  

o Would like to see a presentation from anyone (Chair) who would be attending the 

Western Regions SERC/TERC Conference. This will be held January 29-31, in Seattle, WA. 

 

ROUNDTABLE  

Susan Forsythe – Would like a recommendation from the SERC about redacting facility information from 

LEPC Plans. The information is available to responders through an application on hand held devices. For 

the sake of security, counties are not wanting to include it in publicly facing plans. The SERC’s 

recommendation is that this makes sense and supports it if responders have access to the needed 

information.  

Chief Mike Harris -  Conducted training using ballistic vest and helmets for active shooter. He used HLS 

money for the training.  

J.M. Havner – This will be his last meeting representing Seattle Fire. He is moving to San Juan County as 

the Fire Chief for Lopez Island, but will continue to be the Westside LEPC representative.  

Sean Davis – Acknowledged that he needs to become more actively involved with the planning of the 

LEPC Conference.  

Richard Schroedel – Will be retiring from service. His last meeting will be the November meeting.  

John Butler – Wanted to comment on the recent draft changes to the bylaws by noting that historically 

the chair was identified by the Washington State Fire Chiefs Association. John requested that it remain 

this way and removing the term limits  

Bill Slosson -  Attended a conference that included grant guidance to training to what happens on the 

road. There was an excellent presentation from the Louisiana State Police on Commodity Flow Studies.  

 

ADJOURN 

The meeting adjourned at 5:20 pm 
 
SCHEDULED MEETINGS 
The next scheduled meeting will be November 1, 2017 at Camp Murray. 

mailto:susan.forsythe@mil.wa.gov


 

 

 
**ACTION ITEMS HAVE BEEN HIGHLIGHTED.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 


